
From: Protect Our Wildlife VT   
Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 3:06 PM 
To: info@protectourwildlifevt.org 
Cc: Protect Our Wildlife VT <info@protectourwildlifevt.org>; Curt McCormack 
<CMcCormack@leg.state.vt.us>; Mollie Burke <MBurke@leg.state.vt.us> 
Subject: Testimony in support of H.357, Ban on Wanton Waste 
 

Dear Chairwoman Sheldon and Distinguished Members of the House Fish & Wildlife 

Committee: 
Attached please find Protect Our Wildlife's testimony in support of bill H.357, a bill 

prohibiting wanton waste of wildlife. In an effort to reduce the number of large files 
attached to this email, we placed some of the exhibits on the cloud and can be 
found here: 

Retired VT warden's email re wanton waste: https://docdro.id/98Sxpha  
Head of VT law enforcement stifling dissenting opinions: 

https://docdro.id/u1GFZ7I 
Crow shooting contest: https://docdro.id/yGER3gr 
 

The attached images below were posted by Vermont hunters and trappers and 

display examples of wanton wanton. We also refer you to this link that includes a 
2018 document prepared by the VT Coyote Coexistence Coalition displaying 
examples of the gratuitous and wasteful killing of coyotes. We've redacted personal 

information to protect individual identities. 
 

Respectfully, 
Brenna 
 
Brenna Galdenzi 
President 
Protect Our Wildlife POW  
www.ProtectOurWildlifeVT.org 

Stay current on:  Facebook! | YouTube | IG @protect_wildlife_VT | Twitter @WildlifeVt  

https://docdro.id/98Sxpha
https://docdro.id/u1GFZ7I
https://docdro.id/yGER3gr
https://legislature.vermont.gov/Documents/2018/WorkGroups/House%20Natural/Bills/H.60/Testimony%202018/W~Gerri%20Huck~Coyote%20Hunting%20in%20Vermont~1-25-2018.pdf
http://www.protectourwildlifevt.org/
https://www.facebook.com/protectourwildlifevt.org/
https://www.facebook.com/protectourwildlifevt.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCjHi5RvmfM13i41uP1tBFkw
https://twitter.com/WildlifeVt


 



 



 



 
 


